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RECENT ACTIVITY 
 

• Two electronic newsletters were each mailed to more than 66,000 alumni 
including @Wayne State, a monthly newsletter with university and alumni 
association news, and Let’s Go!, a newsletter promoting alumni association-
sponsored activities. 

 
• The School of Medicine Alumni Association hosted a reception at the Townsend 

Hotel in Birmingham on January 17 celebrating the creation of the Dorothy 
Susan Timmis Endowed Chair in Cardiology. Gerald C. Timmis, M.D. a School of 
Medicine graduate class of (‘55) has endowed this Chair to honor the memory of 
his wife. 

 
• The alumni association and the Office of Government and Community Affairs, 

hosted a legislative brunch at the McGregor Memorial Conference Center on 
January 19.  The annual event was attended by 14 Michigan legislators and 25 
alumni leaders.  

 
• The School of Medicine Executive Fundraising Committee met at the Detroit 

Athletic Club on January 23.  The group discussed strategies for the last phase of 
the Richard J. Mazurek, M.D. Medical Education Commons Campaign. 

 
• Marguerite Rigby, assistant vice president for alumni relations, chaired a national 

conference on building alumni boards in San Diego from January 28 to 31.  
More than 55 alumni professionals and volunteer leaders from various colleges 
and universities throughout the United States and Canada participated in the 
event. 

 
• The Law School annual Jazz Night was held at the McGregor Memorial 

Conference Center on January 24.  Guests attending the affair enjoyed an 
evening of great music and delicious cuisine. 

 
• President Irvin D. Reid, Dean Robert L. Thomas and Vice President Wei Liu from 

Huashong University of Science and Technology hosted the grand celebration of 
the establishment of the Wayne State Confucius Institute on January 31. 

 
• The Medical Alumni Association hosted a reception at the Dermatology Annual 

Meeting in San Antonio, Texas on February 2. 
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• The Medical Alumni Association Board of Governors met on February 6. 
 

• The alumni association Constituent President Council met to discuss strategies on 
how to increase membership in their groups on February 6. 

 
• Dean Robert M. Mentzer hosted a reception to welcome Dr. Karin Przyklenk, 

Director of the Cardiovascular Research at the School of Medicine, on February 
7. 

 
• The School of Medicine Student Senate hosted its 17th Annual Gala at the 

Sheraton Detroit Riverside Hotel on February 9.  The event was attended by 600 
alumni and students.  President of the Alumni Board of Governors, Dr. Ernie 
Yoder, was the speaker.  Tracey Eady and Benita Patrick of the School of 
Medicine student affairs and Dr. George Costea from the Cass Clinic was 
recognized for his support of students. 

 
• The School of Medicine Board of Visitors met on February 12.  A presentation 

was given of the Board of Visitors Web site. 
 

• Wayne State Development and Alumni Affairs presented a “Building Your Wealth 
Seminar” at the Townsend Hotel in Birmingham on February 13.  The discussion 
focused on financial planning.  

 
• Alumni from the Butzel Long Law Offices held a meeting at the firm’s downtown 

office on February 13 to become involved in the alumni association’s legislative 
advocacy program.  The session was led by the Honorable Nancy G. Edmunds, 
Judge of the US District Court for Eastern Michigan. The event’s host, Steve 
Ribiat, has agreed to spearhead the legislative efforts for his firm’s 48 Wayne 
State alums. 

 
• The Organization of Black Alumni held a membership networking event and 

business card exchange at the Hotel St. Regis in Detroit on February 15.   
 

• The alumni association board of directors met on February on 18 to elect 12 
members who were recommended by the Nominating Committee.  They are: 
Vernice Davis Anthony; the Honorable Nancy G. Edmunds; the Honorable 
Edward Ewell; James Garavaglia; Eva Garza Dewaelsche; Joyce Hayes-Giles, Esq.; 
Ernie Hudson; James McLennan; Jodee Fishman Raines; Mitchell Ritter; Gerald K. 
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Smith; and Ernest Yoder, M.D.  The Nominating Committee included N. Charles 
Anderson, Therese Boldt, Elaine Driker, James Garavaglia and Kimberly Trent. 

 
• The Athletics Alumni Association hosted the annual “Doc” Andrews Scholarship 

hockey event at the women’s hockey game against Mercyhurst College on 
February 22.  Proceeds from the event will support the scholarship fund named 
in memory of Mark “Doc” Andrews. 

 
• The Campaign Countdown Tour visited Sterling Heights at Villa Penna Banquet 

Hall on February 19; Grosse Pointe at the War Memorial on February 20; and 
Ann Arbor at the Barton Hills Country Club on February 22.  

 
• The Department of Athletics held its 33rd Annual Hall of Fame Induction 

Ceremony on February 23.  The 2008 class honorees are Pierre Brown, Dave 
Croskey, John Miele, Neil Hick, Monique Johnson and Courtney Noble. 

 
• The Women of Wayne sponsored a trip on February 24 to the Gem Theatre, 

where more than 20 alumni and friends enjoyed lunch and a performance of 
Menopause the Musical.  

 
• The San Diego Alumni Steering Committee held a wine tasting reception at the 

Napa Valley Grille on February 27 to kick off the Wayne State University School 
of Medicine San Diego Alumni Network.  The committee plans to begin a 
campaign to name a room in the Richard J. Mazurek, M.D. Medical Education 
Commons.  Co-chairs, Drs. David Priver (’70) and George Lefevre (’64) are 
leading the efforts. 

 
• The Las Vegas Alumni Steering Committee of the School of Medicine held a 

reception at the Stirling Club.  Dr. Morton Hyson (’79) of the Nevada Opera 
Theatre was one of the committee members that performed at the event on 
February 29. 

 
• The Law School Alumni Association hosted a performance of “Bug” at the 

Ringwald Theater in Ferndale on March 1. 
 

• The alumni association’s CareerBoost series for young alumni continued with a 
session on financial planning at the Oakland Center on March 6. 
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• The alumni association sponsored a tour to Rome and Florence Italy for four 
alumni and friends from March 7-15. 

 
• The College of Education Alumni Association presented “Get Educated about 

Education” to discuss legislative issues facing Wayne State University and K-12 
education in Michigan.  Cassandra Ulbrich, Wayne State employee in alumna 
and a member of the Michigan State Board of Education participated in the 
workshop on March 18. Dean Paula Wood and administrators from the college 
also participated and answered questions from graduates. 

 
• Alumni volunteers greeted graduating students at the Grad Expo on March 19 

and 20 at the Welcome Center. 
 

• Alumni constituent groups holding board meetings on campus included 
Athletics; School of Business Administration; College of Education; College of 
Engineering; Law School; College of Liberal Arts and Sciences; Library and 
Information Science; College of Nursing; Organization of Black Alumni; Eugene 
Applebaum College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences; School of Social Work; 
and Women of Wayne. 

 
• School of Medicine Alumni Steering Committees were recently established in Los 

Angeles, San Francisco and Las Vegas with co-chairs Drs. Arnold (’68) and Mark 
Cohen (’64).  Sue Helderop, Director of Alumni Affairs, and Bill Winkler, Director 
of Major Gifts met with each of the committees; and in New York and 
Washington D.C.  Sue Helderop, Susan Miller and Bill Winkler with met with 
each committee in January.  Currently, there are plans for the committees to host 
kick off events to determine interest in alumni networks in these cities. 

 
• Sue Helderop, Director of Alumni Affairs, and Lori Robitaille, Associate Director of 

Major Gifts, met with the Southeast Florida Steering Committee on February 11 
to plan an event; the Phoenix Alumni Steering Committee has been established 
and Sue Helderop, Director of Alumni Affairs and Doug Skrzyniarz, Senior 
Director of External Affairs, met with them on March 6 and 7 to plan an alumni 
event in the area. 

 
• The Medical School Alumni Association hosted the 10th Annual Student Career 

Evening.  At the event, 26 alumni from different specialties discussed their 
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experiences during and after medical school.  More than 200 students attended 
the event. 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
• The Women of Wayne and the University Career Services Department will host a 

seminar at Alumni House on March 26.  The career seminar will focus on the 
appropriate dress for interviewing and tips for writing resumes.   

 
• The alumni association will sponsor a luncheon and guided tour of the new 

Detroit Institute of Arts on March 26. 
 

• The School of Medicine’s first Board of Visitors orientation, Graduate Medical 
Education, Continuing Medical Education and Clinical Care, will be held on April 15.    

 
• The alumni association will sponsor the following tours for alumni and friends: 

Paris, March 29-April 6; South Africa, April26-May 5; and a river cruise along the 
Danube, April 28-May 6. 

 
• The CareerBoost series will continue at Alumni House on April 17 featuring a 

program by the Michigan State Housing Development Authority (MSHDA).  
 

• The Women of Wayne (WOW) will host its 42nd annual Headliner Awards on April 
19 at the Detroit Yacht Club.  The honorees include Joann Condino, artist and 
entrepreneur; Sandra Epps, children’s book author and television producer; 
Danialle Karmanos, civic leader, and June Teisan, Michigan Teacher of the Year.  
WOW also will honor Jeanne Federspill, past president, with the 2008 Service 
Award.   

 
 

MAJOR GIFTS 
 

• The Ann and Carman Adams Fund at the Community Foundation for Southeast 
Michigan contributed $90,000 to the School of Business Administration for 
support of the Adams Entrepreneurial Fellowship.  The Program Director is Terry 
Cross. 
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• Mr. Richard J. Barber contributed $50,000 to the Department Physics in the 
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences for the Richard J. Barber Annual 
Enhancement Fund. 

 
• William Beaumont Hospital contributed $31,117 to the College of Nursing to 

support the William Beaumont Center for Health Research. 
 

• Mr. Wayne A. Budd contributed $25,000 to the Law School for support of the 
Wayne A. Budd Endowed Scholarship. 

 
• Comerica Bank contributed $100,000 to the university for support of the 

Comerica Charitable Foundation Academic Success Center, the third payment of 
a pledge of $500,000. 

 
• The Community Foundation of Southeast Michigan continues its support of the 

university with the following contributions: $36,000 to Detroit Radio Information 
Service (DRIS). The Director is Kim Walsh; and $19,006 to the Merrill Palmer 
Skillman Institute representing a distribution from the Van Dusen Challenge.  

 
• The Chrysler Corporation Fund continues its support of the university by 

facilitating the following contributions:  $72,000 for the College of Engineering; 
$20,000 for the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences; and $12,375 for School of 
Business Administration.  

 
• DBCJA Partners contributed a $48,665 gift-in-kind to the Eugene Applebaum 

College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences. 
 

• Delphi Corporation contributed $150,000 to the College of Engineering for 
support of the Smart Sensors and Integrated Microsystems (SSIM) and Computer 
– Assisted Robotic Enhanced Surgery Clean Room Service Center.  The Principal 
Investigator is Professor Gregory W. Auner, Department of Electrical and 
Computer Engineering. 

 
• Professor Darrell D. Ebbing contributed $40,000 to the College of Liberal Arts 

and Sciences for support of the Darrell Ebbing, Ph.D. Endowed Faculty 
Development Award. 
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• Mrs. Marjorie S. Fisher contributed $50,000 to the Law School for support of the 
Damon J. Keith Center for Civil Rights. 

 
• The Max M. and Marjorie S. Fisher Foundation, Inc. contributed $50,000 to the 

Law School to support the Damon J. Keith Center for Civil Rights. 
 

• Mr. Donald Cecil Foren contributed $30,000 to the College of Engineering to 
support the Brammer Lecture Series.  The series highlighted the progress on a 
current initiative entitled, “Toward Speech Recognition in Silicon:  The Carnegie 
Mellon in Silico Vox Project.”  The lecture featured Professor Robert A. Rutenbar, 
Carnegie Mellon University. 

 
• The Fund for Medical Research and Development contributed $196,000 to the 

School of Medicine for support of the Brooks F. Bock, M.D. Endowed 
Professorship in Emergency Medicine. 

 
• Mr. Yousif B. Ghafari continues his support of the university with the following 

contributions: $150,000 to the College of Engineering for support of the 
Infrastructure Lab in the Department of Civil Engineering; and $21,500 to 
support student programs and scholarships. 

 
• Mr. Walter E. Grummit contributed $25,000 to the School of Medicine for 

support of the Professor Paul D. Walker Research and Development in Anatomy 
and Cell Biology Fund. 

 
• Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Hamm contributed $30,000 to the School of Business 

Administration for support of the Jack and Bessie Hamm Endowed Scholarship 
Fund. 

 
• Mr. Morton E. Harris contributed $250,000 to the Mort Harris Endowment Fund 

for the Mort Harris Recreation and Fitness Center. 
 

• Henry Ford Health System contributed $28,552 to the College of Nursing for 
support of clinical instructors in the Second Degree/Second Career Program. 

 
• Mr. James Alan Hiller contributed $100,000 to the School of Medicine for 

support of the ALS (Lou Gherig’s) Research and Development Fund in the 
Department of Neurology. 
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• The Hudson-Webber Foundation contributed $500,000 to the university to 

support the South University Village project.   
 

• Drs. Anthony and Joyce D. Kales, M.D. continues there support of the university 
with the following contributions:  $75,000 to the College of Engineering for 
support of the Drs. Anthony and Joyce Kales Endowed Scholars Fund; $13,000 to 
the College of Engineering for administrative support; and $12,000 to the 
university for support of the Drs. Anthony and Joyce D. Kales Annual Scholarship 
in the Honors College. 

 
• Mr. George A. Miller contributed $25,000 to the Eugene Applebaum College of 

Pharmacy and Health Sciences for support of the Barbara Henderson Miller 
Scholarship in Occupational Therapy. 

 
• The Barbara Ann Karmanos Cancer Institute continues its support of the School 

of Medicine with the following contributions:  $100,000 for support of Professor 
J. Uberti’s bone marrow research; and $17,000 for support of the Center to 
Advance Palliative Care Excellence.  The Principal Investigator is Professor Robert 
J. Zalenski, Department of Emergency Medicine. 

 
• The Kresge Foundation continues its support of the university with the following 

contributions:  $35,000 to the College of Fine, Performing and Communication 
Arts to support the Hilberry Theatre; $35,000 to support WDET-FM; and $10,000 
to the College of Fine, Performing and Communication Arts for support of the 
Elaine Jacob and Community Arts Galleries. 

 
• The Lear Corporation contributed $50,000 to the School of Business 

Administration for support of the Business Administration Building Fund. 
 

• Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Ligon contributed $60,000 to the School of Medicine for 
support of the Ligon Research Center for Vision Endowment. 

 
• Northern Trust Corporation continues its support of the School of Medicine by 

facilitating the following contributions: $26,371 for the Ginopolis Endowed Chair 
in Pediatric Cancer and Hematology; $25,725 for the Hamburger Endowed Chair 
of Pediatric and Adolescent Neuropsychiatric Research; $23,095 for the Ring 
Textron Endowed Chair in Pediatric Cancer Research; $22,907 for the Philippart 
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Endowed Chair in Pediatric Surgical Tumors; $22,438 for the Schotanus Family 
Endowed Chair of Pediatrics; $20,292 for the Fann Sere Endowed Chair; $19,479 
for the Adams Endowed Chair in Pediatrics; $18,481 for Munsway Daynasdan 
Chair in Emergency Medicine; $15,218 for the Frankel Family Endowed Chair in 
General Surgery; $14,295 for the Ford – Webber Endowed Chair in General 
Surgery; $11,691 for the Schotanus Endowed Professorship of Pediatrics; and   
$10,784 for the Patricia C. and E. Jan Hartmann Endowed Chair. 

 
• Paul D. Orr, M.D. contributed $50,000 to the School of Medicine for support of 

the alumni development fund. 
 

• Partners for the Advancement of Collaborative Engineering Education (PACE) 
contributed a $366,110,140 gift-in-kind to the College of Engineering. 

 
• Mr. A. Paul Schaap and Mrs. Carol C. Schaap contributed $500,000 to the 

College of Liberal Arts and Sciences for support of the A. Paul and Carol C. 
Schaap Endowed Graduate Student Stipend in the Department of Chemistry. 

 
• The Applebaum Foundation contributed $150,000 to the President for support 

of the Eugene Applebaum Chair of Community Engagement. 
 

• Mrs. Anne Stricker contributed $30,002 for support of the Emanuel Raymond 
Stricker, D.D.S. and Anne Barrett Stricker Endowed Scholarship. 

 
• Kouichi R. Tanaka, M.D. contributed $25,000 to the School of Medicine for 

support of the Richard J. Mazurek, M.D. Medical Education Commons. 
 

• The Robert H. Tannnahill Foundation contributed $47,813 to the Merrill Palmer 
Skillman Institute. 

 
• Teva Neuroscience, Inc. contributed $25,000 to the School of Medicine for 

research on multiple sclerosis in the Department of Neurology. 
 

• Mr. Michael T. Timmis contributed $100,000 to support the Michael and Nancy 
Timmis Endowed Scholarship for Urban Scholars in the Honors College. 
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• Urban Science Applications, Inc. contributed $200,000 to the College of 
Engineering for support of the James A. Anderson Engineering Ventures 
Endowment Fund. 

 
• Harold E. Usndek, M.D. contributed $312,778 to the School of Medicine to 

support the Harold E. Usndek, M.D. Endowed Chair in Dermatology. 
 

• Visca, LLC contributed $25,000 to the College of Engineering for support of the 
Smart Sensors and Integrated Microsystems (SSIM) and Computer - Assisted 
Robotic Enhanced Surgery Clean Room Service Center.  The Principal 
Investigator is Professor Gregory W. Auner, Department of Electrical and 
Computer Engineering. 

 
• The Irene M. and Milton R. Weed Foundation contributed $25,000 to the School 

of Medicine for support of the Irene M. and Milton R. Weed Foundation 
Endowed Scholarship. 

 
• Dale L. Williams, M.D. contributed $50,000 to the School of Medicine for 

support of the Dale L. Williams, M.D. Endowed Award in Family Medicine. 
 

• Professor George W. Ziegelmueller contributed $100,000 to the College of Fine, 
Performing and Communication Arts for the Forensics Endowment Fund. 

 
 

PLEDGES AND PLANNED GIFTS 
 
• The School of Medicine has received a $25,000 pledge from Ms. Marilyn 

Chernoff for support of the ALS (Lou Gherig’s) Research and Development Fund. 
 

• The Law School has received a $25,000 pledge from Mr. Gregory J. DeMars to 
support the Damon J. Keith Center for Civil Rights. 

 
• The College of Fine, Performing and Communication Arts has received the 

following pledges from the Fitzgibbon-Dermidoff Foundation:  $25,000 to 
support the Bernard Brock Endowed Fund for Intellectual Enrichment; and 
$25,000 to support the Winifred Clephane Endowed Graduate Scholarship. 
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• The School of Medicine received a $100,000 pledge from Balbir Gandhi, M.D. 
for support of the Richard J. Mazurek, M.D. Medical Education Commons. 

 
• The university has been notified that they will receive a gift of $100,000 from the 

Estate of Louise Hodgson to establish the Louise Hodgson to establish the Louise 
Hodgson Memorial Scholarship to benefit the Music Department in the College 
of Fine, Performing and Communication Arts. 

 
• The School of Medicine received a $50,000 pledge from Mrs. Joseph Liioi for 

support of the Richard J. Mazurek, M.D. Medical Education Commons. 
 

• The Law School has received a $25,000 pledge from Lawrence D. McLaughlin, 
Esquire for support of the Law School Fund. 

 
• The university has received a $7.77 million pledge from the A. Paul Schaap and 

Carol C. Schaap Fund through the Community Foundation for Southeast 
Michigan.  A. Paul Schaap a former professor of Wayne Sate University in the 
Department of Chemistry and founder of Lumigen Inc. and his wife Carol have 
recommended the gift support expansion of the Chemistry Building and the A. 
Paul and Carol C. Schaap Endowed Distinguished Graduate Student Stipend 
Fund in the Department of Chemistry in the College of Liberal Arts and Science. 

 
• The university has received a $25,000 pledge from ULI Detroit Council for 

support of Development and Alumni Affairs. 
 

• The School of Medicine has received a $25,000 pledge from Dr. Harold E. 
Usndek for support of the Harold E. Usndek, M.D. Endowed Chair in the 
Department of Dermatology. 

 
• The university has received the following pledges from Melba Winer; $500,000 

for the Richard J. Mazurek, M.D. Medical Education Commons in the School of 
Medicine; and $100,000 from her estate to support the Melba Sklar Winer 
Endowed Theatre Scholarship in the College of Fine, Performing and 
Communication Arts. 
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%
Change

%
Change

Alumni Assn. 20 21 $2,737 340 367 $82,897 296 315 $28,38444 46 $1,995 -24 -25 $742 44 52 $54,51337.17% 192.06%

Athletics 83 99 $12,708 216 356 $98,052 338 535 $96,60078 98 $7,776 5 1 $4,932 -122 -179 $1,45263.42% 1.50%

Business Admin. 85 113 $8,957 734 956 $500,282 703 942 $503,11294 124 $24,445 -9 -11 ($15,488) 31 14 ($2,830)-63.36% -0.56%

Education 153 225 $12,611 728 1175 $166,560 666 1225 $1,160,539176 254 $77,185 -23 -29 ($64,574) 62 -50 ($993,979)-83.66% -85.65%

Engineering 37 51 $204,004 367 495 $1,199,469 306 446 $1,540,52038 57 $111,790 -1 -6 $92,214 61 49 ($341,051)82.49% -22.14%

FPCA 55 86 $9,861 623 899 $864,947 536 858 $325,84460 99 $8,052 -5 -13 $1,809 87 41 $539,10422.47% 165.45%

Honors 2 3 $100,017 13 20 $150,842 8 9 $27,0892 3 $5,539 0 0 $94,477 5 11 $123,7521705.62% 456.83%

Institute of Gerontology 6 10 $64,469 29 58 $134,239 74 103 $190,84036 40 $109,880 -30 -30 ($45,411) -45 -45 ($56,601)-41.33% -29.66%

Law School 68 73 $94,436 647 717 $587,817 563 683 $721,97443 56 $83,622 25 17 $10,814 84 34 ($134,157)12.93% -18.58%

Liberal Arts & Sciences 132 186 $644,158 1241 1691 $2,210,010 1092 1641 $979,054194 279 $139,274 -62 -93 $504,884 149 50 $1,230,955362.51% 125.73%

Medicine 296 472 $1,439,028 1813 3043 $5,333,341 1881 3306 $10,772,306273 473 $1,952,663 23 -1 ($513,635) -68 -263 ($5,438,965)-26.30% -50.49%

Merrill Palmer Skillman Inst. 3 5 $97 12 28 $120,013 55 82 $126,5779 12 $917 -6 -7 ($820) -43 -54 ($6,564)-89.45% -5.19%

Nursing 30 40 $2,438 221 314 $175,940 364 497 $276,73161 78 $87,903 -31 -38 ($85,465) -143 -183 ($100,791)-97.23% -36.42%

Pharmacy & Health Sciences 74 94 $112,844 393 525 $354,935 248 389 $244,26547 66 $44,895 27 28 $67,949 145 136 $110,670151.35% 45.31%

President 50 112 $2,198 141 597 $214,820 135 603 $405,37163 150 $1,593 -13 -38 $606 6 -6 ($190,551)38.02% -47.01%

Social Work 56 82 $2,425 260 445 $91,101 220 410 $157,23867 99 $53,108 -11 -17 ($50,682) 40 35 ($66,137)-95.43% -42.06%

UL 10 17 $25,737 31 82 $245,332 131 232 $156,90313 26 $292 -3 -9 $25,445 -100 -150 $88,4288711.03% 56.36%

University Initiatives/Other 72 126 $8,233 291 716 $2,704,441 397 1054 $878,766108 196 $84,748 -36 -70 ($76,514) -106 -338 $1,825,676-90.28% 207.75%

    PACE 0 0 $0 1 1 $366,110,140 0 0 $00 0 $0 0 0 $0 1 1 $366,110,1400.00% 0.00%

University Libraries 18 31 $815 121 235 $46,019 110 278 $292,91629 49 $16,085 -11 -18 ($15,270) 11 -43 ($246,896)-94.93% -84.29%

WDET/DRIS 219 245 $14,007 4142 4599 $511,569 4997 5392 $562,670244 263 $19,132 -25 -18 ($5,126) -855 -793 ($51,101)-26.79% -9.08%

1469 2091 $2,761,779 12364 17319 $381,902,766 13120 19000 $19,447,6981679 2468 $2,830,894 -210 -377 ($69,114) -756 -1681 $362,455,068Sub Total -2.44% 1863.74%

FMRE 1 6 $2,193,778 1 22 $5,734,166 1 15 $5,158,9220 0 $0 1 6 $2,193,778 0 7 $575,2450.00% 11.15%

Grand Total 1470 2097 $4,955,557 12365 17341 $387,636,932 13121 19015 $24,606,6191679 2468 $2,830,894 -209 -371 $2,124,663 -756 -1674 $363,030,31375.05% 1475.34%
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Wayne State University Capital Campaign Report
From 10/1/2001  To 1/31/2008

Unit
Cash  

Donations
GIK 

Donations
  Gifts/Grants 

Donations
 O/S Pledge  

BalancesTotal
  O/S Pledge  
Expectancies

    Total     
Deferred

      Total Givings
Current Gifts Future Gifts

(1) (2) (3) (1+2+3) (4) (5) (4+5) (1+2+3+4+5)

Alumni Assn. $805,800 $5,442 $4,399 $57,603 $41,001 $98,603 $914,244$815,641

Athletics $1,692,815 $227,655 $0 $152,708 $16,551 $169,259 $2,089,728$1,920,469

Business Admin. $5,219,213 $36,767 $0 $1,127,078 $3,723,829 $4,850,907 $10,106,888$5,255,981

Education $7,264,863 $35,040 $236,576 $198,421 $2,300,769 $2,499,190 $10,035,669$7,536,479

Engineering $15,453,056 $11,270,809 $1,488,515 $2,962,724 $3,061,987 $6,024,711 $34,237,091$28,212,380

FPCA $9,967,491 $443,221 $138,241 $255,226 $5,324,515 $5,579,741 $16,128,694$10,548,952

Honors $1,000,002 $0 $0 $1,369,411 $500,000 $1,869,411 $2,869,413$1,000,002

Institute of Gerontology $752,325 $113,720 $902,318 $109,369 $10,000 $119,369 $1,887,732$1,768,363

Law School $10,962,467 $209,988 $8,000 $4,258,179 $2,402,421 $6,660,599 $17,841,054$11,180,455

Liberal Arts & Sciences $12,899,427 $877,461 $1,784,636 $10,798,361 $6,120,784 $16,919,145 $32,480,669$15,561,524

Medicine $64,387,584 $135,837 $27,724,062 $14,306,266 $34,920,979 $49,227,245 $141,474,728$92,247,484

Merrill Palmer Skillman Inst. $2,330,787 $2,603 $216,377 $308 $30,000 $30,308 $2,580,075$2,549,767

Nursing $3,355,288 $846,255 $267,760 $174,990 $722,814 $897,803 $5,367,106$4,469,303

Pharmacy & Health Sciences $9,043,025 $307,070 $1,465,644 $435,793 $462,151 $897,944 $11,713,683$10,815,739

President $3,841,822 $5,982 $10,083 $2,036,996 $759,411 $2,796,407 $6,654,294$3,857,887

Social Work $1,396,100 $0 $453,166 $36,669 $259,303 $295,972 $2,145,239$1,849,266

UL $4,910,321 $1,487,649 $694,276 $3,142 $62,446 $65,587 $7,157,833$7,092,246

University Initiatives/Other $11,146,494 $22,898,029 $1,746,386 $2,469,914 $5,535,974 $8,005,887 $43,796,797$35,790,909

University Initiatives/Other - PACE $0 $407,796,540 $0 $0 $0 $0 $407,796,540$407,796,540

University Libraries $918,460 $653,923 $66 $49,310 $337,411 $386,720 $1,959,169$1,572,449

WDET/DRIS $10,444,768 $25 $0 $10,104 $110,000 $120,104 $10,564,897$10,444,793

Sub Total $177,792,109 $447,354,014 $37,140,506 $40,812,570 $66,702,343 $107,514,913 $769,801,542$662,286,629

FMRE $0 $0 $79,501,081 $0 $0 $0 $79,501,081$79,501,081

Total $177,792,109 $447,354,014 $116,641,586 $40,812,570 $66,702,343 $107,514,913 $849,302,622$741,787,709
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	 The College of Education Alumni Association presented “Get Educated about Education” to discuss legislative issues facing Wayne State University and K-12 education in Michigan.  Cassandra Ulbrich, Wayne State employee in alumna and a member of the Michigan State Board of Education participated in the workshop on March 18. Dean Paula Wood and administrators from the college also participated and answered questions from graduates. 
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